WAC Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 3rd in SO 105

10:00 am – 11:45 pm

Present: Jeff Galin, Niki Wilson, Dan Murtaugh, Rachel Luria, Allen Smith, and Joe Su. 

Absent:  Michelle Hawkins, Ellen Ryan, Julia Mason, Jamie Cunningham.

REMAINING FALL 2010 WAC COMMITTEE MEETINGS:

October 22nd and November 19th  10 am – 12 noon
1. New Committee Members proposed to UUPC:

a. Rosario Medina Shepherd, College of Nursing

b. Rachel Luria, Honors College, Creative Writing
2. Update on the three departmental grants:   

a. Civil, Environmental, Geomatics Engineering

i. A comprehensive rubric in development to be used with other faculty in the department and graduate students.  They are going to change the curriculum with an emphasis on writing through the use of this rubric.

b. Chemistry

i. Currently delayed.

c. Nursing

i. Developing training programs for teaching ESL students.

3. The spring 2010 WAC assessment results

a. Assessment conducted over two weeks in May.

i. There were about 70 student papers that were processed twice (six readers scored them), but this will enable more effective analysis of inter- and intra-rater reliability.  

ii. The most useful information was the comparison of departments.

1. History, Chemistry, Social Work were the highest rated.

a. Chemistry was a replacement 1102 Honors Course.

b. Social Work was a third year course introducing majors to the discipline.

c. History was a first/second year course.

i. Dan Murtaugh (DM) questioned whether the history instructors are first year graduate students.  Jeff Galin (JG) will find out.

2. English was one of the lower-ranked courses.

a. many more writing samples were available for English than any other discipline

b. 1101, 1102, 2010, 230, and 2040 were all grouped together.  We are currently working on separating out these classes for a clearer understanding of the scores.

c. Least experienced faculty teaching the courses may have played a role.

d. As opposed to History, the English courses are mandatory.

iii. Limitations of the Assessment.

1. Students often identified their major when asked the department of the course from which their paper was taken. The survey will be revised to avoid this in the future.  
iv. The WAC Director will begin meeting with departments when all of the results are processed. Several analyses still are in process.  
4. NESSE Survey

a. FAU scored consistently at or above our peers regarding writing.

i. Committee members were interested in more information regarding the other schools surveyed and the types of questions students were asked.

5. The class rubric and grading score sheets

a. Very few instructors are using the WAC rubric.

b. JG believes the rubrics for each course need to be based on the curriculum in the course and the specific assignments; however, we do want to increase the usage of rubrics.

c. A comparison needs to be done between the English department rubric and the WAC rubric to determine the differences and if the rubric is playing a role in the lower English assessment scores.

d. When JG begins meeting with departments regarding assessment results, he will discuss the rubric and grading score sheets.

6. The recertification cycle (Philosophy and History resume Fall 2011)

a. The committee agreed that we should stay with the originally planned cycle and recertify Philosophy and History in 2011.

7. Fall Training Seminars are scheduled for:

a. Tuesday, September 21st 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm

b. Wednesday, October 6th  8:00 am – 12:00 pm

8. Specialty Workshops

a. Discuss Educational Psychologist article “Why Minimal Guidance During Instruction Does Not Work:  An Analysis of the Failure of Constructivist, Discovery, Problem-Based, Experiential, and Inquiry-Based Teaching,” and consider other articles that may initiate a dialogue/workshop topic.

i. Are there other articles that could be used for the basis of a broad conversation on campus?  JG eager to identify a couple more articles like this for cross-campus conversations.

9. National Day on Writing – October 20th 2010

a. Activities

i. Several activities from 10 am – 4 pm in SO Rotunda

1. Micro Fiction, Writing Walls, Bananagram Contest, Error-Identifying Contest, Refrigerator Magnets, Sonnets

a. Allen Smith (AS) recommended that we speak to the author of the Freshman Assigned Reading.
b. Rachel Luria (RL) has contacts and additional information on some of the planned activities that she can provide.
b. Awards Ceremony

i. Currently planned for 5-6:30 pm

ii. Announcement of Writing Contest Winners
iii. Refreshments 

iv. Presentation of WAC certificates

c. Writing Contests

i. Flash Fiction Contest—winner published in Coastlines.

ii. Letter to Dr. Saunders describing a problem at FAU and a proposed solution.  The 3 winners will have lunch with Dr. Saunders.

1. Joe Su (JS) and AS recommended that we seek out journalists from newspapers who may be interested in being judges.

10.  Recognizing Departments Beyond WAC—identifying, supporting, rewarding writing in these departments

a. WAC has facilitated a range of departments and faculty who are WAC trained and a clear rubric and assessment process.  However, there is writing going on across the university in classes that are not WAC-certified.  WAC would like to recognize other departments that are incorporating writing in their curriculum.  This would provide a much richer representation of the kind of writing that FAU is fostering.

b. JS pointed out that all of the core courses in engineering require 10% of writing.  He also noted that strong writers in the engineering department have a higher chance of succeeding professional, even if they have a lower gpa than their peers.  
c. We want to approach departments and create profiles of writing in departments.  Part-survey, part request for materials, part description of your own program. We can create a set of posters based on the amount and commitment of writing.

i. What are the criteria for identifying courses that should be recognized?

1. Effort put into training graduate teaching assistants
2. Question the professor’s commitment to writing by asking, how much do you make writing a part of the process?  
3. What % of writing is being done in the course?

4. Is a rubric being used?

5. Are there writing resources provided to students in-class or online?
